
 

 

 
 

 

 

BENICIA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

REGARDING the LOCAL CONTROL AND ACCOUNTABILITY PLAN 
 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Benicia 
Unified School District, at a board meeting to be held on Thursday, 

May 27, 2021 will hold a public hearing to receive recommendations 
and comments from members of the public regarding the specific 

actions and expenditures purposed to be included in the Local Control 
Accountability Plan. The public hearing will begin at approximately 

7:00 p.m. at the “Virtual” Regular Board meeting conducted via Zoom 
from the Benicia Unified School District, located at 350 East K Street.   

Further information concerning this hearing may be obtained from 
Georgina Martinez, at gmartinez@beniciaunified.org and the Local 

Control and Accountability Plan can be found in the Educational 
Services Department at the above listed address. 

 
Members of the public are invited to provide comments in writing on or 

before 5/27/21 at the above listed email or please call 707-748-2787 

to leave your public comment the day of the meeting via our public 
comment voicemail line (one comment per person limited to 3 

minutes) between 5:00-7:00pm. Please note or mention “Public 
Hearing” as the subject.  
 

 


